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February Birthdays: 

01 Clifford Graham 

02 Sofia Villafañe 

02 Marian Henry 

02 Spencer Craven 

03 Jonathan DuPriest 

04 Lois Miller 

04 Steve Hartman 

06 Sarah Wimpee 

07 Todd Syssa 

07 Vivian Newell 

07 Janet Locke 

08 Min Ellington 

08 James Scahill 

09 Lisa Niemic 

11 Elizabeth Cathey 

11 Sawyer Page 

11 Susan Clark 

12 Lillian Oswald 

13 CJ Tucker 

14 FM Swanson 

14 Reagan Wimpee 

16 Ginger Beaty 

16 Logan Karns 

18 Kay Cantley 

19 Jason Ciaccia 

19 Amy Perry 

20 Damian Woodbury 

21 Bill Richards 

28 Izabella Coleman 

28 Trinity Woodbury 

February Anniversaries: 

05 William & Jacqueline Gray 

08 John & Diana Barth 

15 Bill & Patsy Richards 

26 Betty & Alan Greenberg  

29 Tommy & Peggy Rogers 

            

 

The plastic mat ministry 
began in November 2024.  We are a 
group of women who work from 
home or at our meetings every 
Friday from 1:00-3:00pm in the 
fellowship hall.  We have many skill 
levels-you can volunteer to flatten 
bags, cut bags, roll balls of plarn 
(plastic yarn) or crochet or do ALL 4 
parts!  We presented five mats to 
be blessed at church on December 
29, 2024. 

 
We welcome new members. 

We will show you how it is done! 
Great time of Christian fellowship! 

Please email Donna Crowe at donnacrowe@aol.com if 
you would like to contribute content to future newslet-
ters or have your birthday and/or anniversary listed in 
the newsletter.   

KMC Plastic Mat Ministry 

Not Pictured: Deb Reeves, Debbie Miller. 



Words of Encouragement  

 

  

 
 

Words of Encouragement  

 

 needs witness to the Gospel of the Good News. In the Book of Ephesians, it 
outlines our true purpose as it relates to how we have been called to serve 
others. “It is God himself who has made us what we are and given us new  
lives from Jesus Christ; and long ages ago he planned that we should spend 
these lives in helping others.” Grace of mercy include doing good works, vis-
iting the sick/homebound, visiting those in prison, feeding the hungry, and 
passionately attending to the needs of others. 

 
As Christians, we should always be alert to God’s presence in seek-

ing justice, ending oppression and discrimination, and addressing the needs 
of the poor. In retrospect, throughout the years God has moved and directed 
me into various church leadership positions (different churches / denomina-
tions), teaching assignments, mission work, lay speaking and certified teach-
ing, Stephen Ministry, and Bible Study Fellowship to just name a few. It 
would be hard for me to pinpoint the exact means of grace or spiritual disci-
pline that has been most meaningful. I’m kind of that piece of gray clay that 
God has been molding for a long time and still is in the design stage. At vari-
ous crossroads of my spiritual journey, he has always positioned me in areas 
that have deepened my faith and enriched my life. In all these situations it is 
now evident that they were the foundation to a greater overall purpose he 
had me being prepared for – to serve and love the least, lost and lonely. I 
surely accept the blessing He gives in Romans 8:28 “In all things Gods works 
for the good of those who love him, who have been called according to his 
purpose.” 
 

Cindy and I hope that this year brings you the “alleluia celebration” 
that opens your hearts and minds to further pursue God’s purpose for your 
life. Always remember that in discovering your purpose you must turn to 
God’s Word, not the world’s wisdom. You must build your life on eternal 
truths, not the latest and greatest pop-up culture of the day. The Bible says, 
“This is the message from the one who is holy and true. He has the key that 
belonged to David, and when he opens a door, no one can close it, and when 
he closes it, no one can open it. I know your deeds; I know that you have a 
little power; you have followed my teaching and have been faithful to me. I 
have opened a door in front of you, which no one can close.”  
 

Let’s not ever forget, we are “the most loving place in town!” 
 
 
 

 

The Door to Your World 
 

One of John Wesley’s absolutes was that a person’s road to right-
eousness was totally dependent on the grace and mercy of God.  He held 
firm that our ability to become righteous had nothing to do with ourselves 
but only through the presence of the Holy Spirit working in and through the 
lives of Disciples of Jesus Christ. It is through God’s Spirit that we are con-
stantly being shaped, molded, and transformed into His likeness. Becoming 
like Jesus is a long, slow process of growth. Growing into righteousness is a 
gradual process and will take the rest of our lives. In Paul’s letter to the 
church of Ephesus he emphasized that our spiritual journey “will continue 
until we are…mature, just as Christ is, and we will be completely like him.”  
Wesley contended that we can be vessels that bear the love of God to the 
world and share the treasures of his grace only if the vessel of our soul is 
daily refilled, only if we feed upon our daily bread that is the manna of grace. 
In essence, it is the responsibility of all disciples to make disciples for the 
transformation of the world. As Christians, it is our personal accountability to 
Jesus’ call to the Great Commandment (Matthew 22:35-40) and the Great 
Commission (Matthew 28:16-20) if we are to build His kingdom. 

 
Wesley identifies in his sermon, The Means of Grace, that God 

works in mysterious ways to reach out and touch his people in their quest 
for spiritual maturity. Wesley defines them as outward signs, word, or ac-
tions ordained of God…to be the ordinary channels whereby he might con-
vey to men presenting, justifying, or sanctifying grace. Wesley recognized 
that holiness of word, thought, and action were not possible by nature or a 
desire to do good; they were possible only through the cultivation of what 
Wesley called holy tempers, of which love is the greatest and the source of 
all other tempers. The tempers are habitual dispositions of the heart that 
allow the actualization of our intention to be holy. Yet, such tempers, though 
at times spontaneously infused by sanctifying grace, more often need to be 
nurtured through a cultivated relationship with the Spirit.  

 
These forms of grace are both internal and external in nature.  Piety 

is an inward work of grace that will bring forth an awakening presence of 
God that touches our heart. Through the intentional practices in the spiritual 
disciplines of prayer, Bible study, meditation, worship, evangelism, and com-
munion we are constantly growing in our awareness of God presence in di-
recting our lives. Even more than the disciplines of piety, works of grace 
through mercy express God’s love to a hurting world that so desperately  



 
Silver Sheep Senior Ministry 

MISSION STATEMENT 

 The Senior Adult Ministry’s mission is to provide Christian fellowship and 
opportunities to nurture and support one another through events, studies, and 
trips. 
 Begin the New Year by joining us for fellowship, food, and fun!  We will 
be playing Bingo, have a guest Speaker and Lunch!  Hope you will join us!  
 

February 21st 
11:00 A.M. - 1:30 p.m. 

Family Life Center (Gym) 
 
Sign-up sheets will be available to help with the head count for food February 9th  
& 16th.  If you have any questions, please contact Judy Orrange at   
seniorministry@knightsvillemc.org 

Used Candles Wanted 

Worship Committee needs old candles!  This year we will be mak-
ing an Authentic Christ Candle for Advent Season. 

To accomplish our mission, we need your HELP!  Please consider 
donating a used candle to be used in this process into turning something 
old into something new. 

The used candles will need to be turned in the week of Feb 9th.  
There will be a donation box in the sanctuary and the Family Life Center. 

Did you Know? 

 This February at Knightsville Methodist we will celebrate I am Second day 
on 23 February…but the actual day of worldwide celebration is February 22 or 2.22. 
What is I am second? When did it start and how will we participate at KMC? These 
are all good questions. 
 In 2008, a small group of Christians in the Dallas-Ft. Worth area met to 
discuss their mutual calling to share the hope of Jesus to their hometown. The con-
versation quickly moved to a bigger vision and key question: How to convey that 
hope to as many people as possible. 
 That question was answered with three words: I Am Second. Through the 
art of storytelling/testimonies, they captured raw stories of real people talking 
about the real Jesus who transformed their lives for the better. And we at KMC all 
have our transformed stories to share as well. 
 Today, I Am Second has grown into a global movement. The iamsec-
ond.com, site is where people can now watch the stories and find next steps in their 
life journey.. The website is filled with people who have put God First and then take 
part in the ongoing process of living like Jesus, serving like Jesus and loving like Je-
sus. We get to share His story – the gospel – with others to weave us all together in 
community. These are the things we at KMC presently do and we want to continue. 
If you are not doing this or need help, then then the I am second wristband may 
help you. 
 On Sunday 23 February our worship service will focus on the idea of being 
second and putting God first in our lives. I am Second wristbands will be presented 
to everyone during worship. Participation is purely voluntary. A Spiritual Vitamin 
about how to put God first will be the message of the day.  
 Susan and I have participated in this program since 2011, and it has been 
a joy to answer questions when people ask us: What does that mean? We tell them 
that we put Jesus first in our lives. That is it. If they ask more…then we shared more 
of our faith story. In many cases we offered our wristband to the person who asked 
the question. Many take it and begin to immediately wear it. Then on Sunday during 
Joys and Concerns, we get to share the story about that person and the interaction 
and pick up a new wristband and start all over again just waiting for someone to ask 
us. What does that mean? We just smile and get excited about sharing one more 
time. 
 The wristband is a conversation starter…It makes it easy for folks, who are 
not comfortable about sharing, to answer the question and give a short testimony. 
We hope you will step up during worship on February 23 and join the movement. I 
am second. Have you put Jesus first? 

  
                             Pastor Bill Masciangelo 

mailto:seniorministry@knightsvillemc.org


Sunday School Classes 

 Kingdom Heirs is an interactive Sunday school class where attendees share 

in each others lives from week to week.  We believe that everyone in our class is fully 
capable of teaching life lessons.  David and Tricia Beal facilitate discussions and encour-
age everyone to participate in the current lesson.  We are currently working on a six 
week Bible study based on “It’s a Wonderful Life" this lesson will take us through the end 
of the year.  Our next bible series will begin in early 2025.  This lesson is from the book 
“Twelve Ordinary Men” and is an in depth study of the twelve disciples. 

 The Sue Knight Sunday School Class has been in meeting at Knightsville 

Methodist Church for over 3 decades.  It is a class made up of mature older adults, both 
singles and couples, who gather weekly in a circle of love arrangement to support and add 
to the spiritual maturity of its members through weekly Bible study, prayer and Christian 
fellowship.  The class is led by the husband-and-wife team of Shawn and Dianne Boykin, 
and you can always count on a study that brings life lessons right out of the pages of 
God’s word. 

New Adult Sunday School class…. Abundant Life 

 
 Due to the growth of our current adult Sunday School Classes and to provide the 
opportunity for more people to attend and actively participate in the discussions, we have 
decided to start an additional class for adults.  This class will begin on Sunday January 5th 
and will be facilitated by Jim and Martha Vaughn.  The inaugural class curriculum will be 
Great Characters of the Bible by Dr. Alan Stringfellow .  This is the study of characters of 
ordinary people that God used to accomplish extraordinary tasks.  The class reviews what 
scripture reveals about each character and how God used them.  Our first week we studied 
Adam.  Next will be Eve then Cain, Able, and Seth followed by Noah and his sons.  We are 
looking forward to learning and deepening our understanding of how god has blessed us.    
The class will tentatively meet in room 104 across from the pastor’s office and the desig-
nated Sunday School hour which is generally 10am.  Study books will be furnished at no 
cost to participants.  

 The Purpose Driven Adult Sunday School Class is a welcoming, prayer cen-

tered, interactive space where we delve deeply into scripture through discussion and 
personal reflection, aiming to apply biblical teachings to our everyday lives, fostering a 
strong sense of community and fellowship among members while encouraging open 
questions and diverse perspectives on the text; it's not just about learning facts, but 
about real-life application and spiritual growth together. *We are currently going through 
the book of Revelation*  

 Pastor Bill Masciangelo is a native of 
Pine Beach, NJ.  He graduated from Admiral 
Farragut Academy; a Naval Academy Preparato-
ry school prior to attending St. Francis University 
for four years graduating with a teaching degree 
with a history concentration.  Upon completion 
of his degree, he was commissioned as a 2nd 
Lieutenant in the United States Marine Corps.  
 
 A combat veteran of Vietnam, he 
served in a variety of increasingly responsible 
leadership and staff positions during his military 
career.  His last four years in the Marine Corps 

were spent serving as the Marine Corps Representative at the Naval Command 
College working with senior naval Officers and their families from over forty coun-
tries. 

 
Pastor Bill is the author of the “Military Reunion Handbook: A Guide for 

Reunion Planners.”  One of his favorite memories, while working closely with vet-
erans, was his two-week experience escorting WWII veterans back to Normandy 
for the 50th Anniversary of the D-Day invasion. 

 
After his retirement from the Marine Corps after 20 years as a Lieuten-

ant Colonel and a servant-leader, Pastor Bill then entered his second ca-
reer; Hospitality.  Here he honed his service and hospitality skills with such com-
panies as Sheraton Hotels, Holiday Inn Hotels and Wyndham Hotels and Resorts.  
Pastor Bill served in a variety of operational, sales and marketing positions, with 
these major hotel companies.   

 
While living in Polar Branch, NC serving as the President of Blackwa-

ter Training Center and attending Sharon UMC, Pastor Bill began to realize that he 
was being called to full-time ministry serving the Lord.  On June 26th, 2007, he 
assumed the full-time position of Pastor at New Hope United Methodist 
Church.  He then served as Pastor at The New Moyock UMC in Moyock, NC.  In 
July, 2017 he retired and moved to Del Webb. 

 
Since moving to Summerville, he has served as Pastor at Smyrna UMC 

located on Cypress Gardens Road in Moncks Corner.  In 2023 he retired from full 
time ministry.  Bill and Susan love to travel in their Motorhome and plan to con-
tinue travel in the years to come.  

Meet Your Pastor 



KMC Kids/Youth 

When: Sunday 10:00 am-12:00 pm 
Where: Fellowship Hall 

If you are interested in information or would like to volunteer,  
please email children@knightsvillemc.org 

 
We are in need of volunteers to help facilitate the Squires Ministry 

lesson on Sunday Mornings.  Please consider volunteering.  We can-
not have a ministry without help. 

 
February 23rd 10:00 AM Pancakes with the Preacher 

February 28th – 30th Look-Up Lodge Winter Kids Camp 
 

When: Sunday 6:00 pm – 8:00 pm 
Where: Eph 6 Room (Fellowship Hall)  

If you are interested in information or would like to volunteer,  
please email youth@knightsvillemc.org 

 
We are in need of volunteers to make Eph 6 a success. We really 

need some male leaders.  We currently have none. 
 

February 14th – 16th Look-Up Lodge Love, Sex, and Dating Retreat 

Support Groups & Ministries 

3rd Thursday—While We’re Waiting 
A Support Group for bereaved parents.   
6:30-8:00 pm in the Fellowship Hall 
Point of Contact: Thomas & Jill Henry; tah5010@aol.com 

4th Thursday—Stephen Ministry 
7 pm in the Fellowship Hall 
Point of Contact: Pam Hoard 



 

 

 

 

 

WE CARE COMMITTEE 

The KMC Food Pantry will be open the 2nd & 4th 

Friday of February from 9 am-11 pm.  You can drop 

off donations at the church office. 

 
Upper Room 

The Upper Room is a daily 
devotional guide published 

quarterly.  Copies are locat-
ed outside the church office. 

 

The We Care Committee needs YOUR Help! 
 
Please consider signing up to assist during 
various events.  Signing up does NOT mean 
that you are signed up for every event.  It just 
means that you will be called to see if you are 
available. 
 
You can sign-up to set-up an event, clean-up, 
serve, or help in the kitchen. 
 
Help as often as your schedule allows. 
 
Please contact Michelle Hammond or the 
Church office to sign up. 

 

 

Pa’s Pantry Items of Need 

 

 



 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 

Do you know how to knit or crochet? 
Do you want to learn?  
A group of women meet once a month to gather these prayer shawls, 
pass out free donated yarn, and visit as they work.  Most of the shawls 
get completed at home and brought back the next month.   
A shawl can be any size.   12 inches by 40 inches or think of a large scarf 
and that would be a place to start.  As you knit or crochet pray over you 
work for those who will be receiving the Shawl.  They are given to Pastor 
Robert to take to shut ins, visitations at hospitals and nursing homes.  It 
allows the receiver to know someone has prayed for them and they are 
not forgotten.   
Come one, come all – 3rd Tuesday morning of every month at 10:00 AM 
in the Fellowship Hall.  The next meeting is December 17th.  P.S. Men 
can learn too.  Find a new hobby and join us in this mission.  For more 
information call Ginger Atwell 843-693-0859.  

Pickle & Praise 

 Pickleball & Praise is held in the KMC Fam-
ily Life Center every Sunday from 1pm-3 pm and 
every Wednesday from 6pm to 8pm.  It is free to 
participate and there is no reservation required.  
We hope to add League play in the Future.  Con-

tact Bill or Claudia Persavich with any questions.  Bill: 814-979-6401; Clau-
dia: 450-289-7842.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Knightsville Global Methodist Church Traditional Choir Member 
Michael Anthony “Tony” Smith 

 I have been a member at KMC for approximately 31 years and have 
been a member of the choir for almost that same length of time.  Singing in 
the choir is one of my “Happy Places.” It's where I can go and forget about 
the difficulties of life and just enjoy being with friends and doing what I love 
to do.  For whatever talent I may (or may not have), I try to use it to His Glory.   
 Some of my favorite genres of music are rock & roll, country, and 
hymns.  My favorite musicians are Bob Seger and George Strait.  My favorite 
color overall is probably blue.  However, when it comes to sports, I bleed Gar-
net and Black (USC) and “The Old Gold and Black” (Wofford College).  My fa-
vorite brand of donuts is Krispy Kreme!  Born in the Carolinas, just like Pepsi, 
however Dunkin probably has better coffee.  My favorite holiday is a tie be-
tween Thanksgiving and Christmas although my birthday is on Halloween.  I 
love the magic and wonder of Christmas but enjoy the simplicity and warmth 
of Thanksgiving. 
 I retired in 2008 as a Senior Special Agent with US Immigration & 
Customs Enforcement (ICE).  That agency is now known as Homeland Security 
Investigations (HSI).  From 2008-2014, I was a full-time instructor at the Fed-
eral Law Enforcement Training Center in Charleston.  Since 2014 I've been an 
instructor there on an “as-needed” basis.  Since 2013 I have also been a com-
missioned South Carolina State Constable, which is somewhat like a reserve 
police officer.  Also, as a side gig, I am a mobile DJ for parties, dances, wed-
dings, etc. I am “DJ-T!” 
 My two favorite scriptures are Luke 2: 1-2 -The story of the birth of 
Jesus and Eclesiastés 5:18-19-This is what I have observed to be good: that is 
appropriate for a person to eat, to drink and to find satisfaction in their toilso-
me labor under the sun during the few days of life God has given them - for 
this is their lot.  Moreover, when God gives someone wealth and possessions, 
and the ability to enjoy them, to accept their lot and be happy in their toil - 
this is a gift of God. 

Who’s Who in Church Music 



The Stephen Ministry was started in 1975 by pastor and Clinical 
Psychologist Kenneth Haugk.  Stephen Ministers are not counselors; they 
are trained lay caregivers.  Their role is to listen and care – not to give ad-
vice or counsel.  Stephen Ministers listen, understand, accept, and pray for 
you as you go through a struggle or life challenge.  They are also trained to 
recognize if your needs exceed what they can provide. 
 

More than 13,000 congregations are enrolled in the Stephen Min-
istry and represent at least 190 Christian denominations in the U.S., Canada 
and 30 other countries.  In addition, 
more than 600,000 people have trained as Stephen Ministers (5 of them 
here at KMC).  
 

The name “Stephen” comes from St. Stephen, who was the first 
lay person commissioned by the apostles to provide caring ministry to 
those in need (as recorded in Acts 6).   

 
“We care, but only God can cure.” 

 
 Your active Stephen Ministry team at KMC is: Dianne Boykin, Am-
ber Cathey, Doug Hammond, Pam Hoard, and Peggy Lawton.  For more 
information contact Pam Hoard. 

 

 
 

 I wonder who made me and my world.  If there is a creator, what is 
this creator like?  Why was I made?  Scientists say some rocks are billions of 
years old and stars millions of light years away.  In a universe so big, surely, 
I am only a speck of dust.  

 
Does God really have anything to do with me?  

Does the Bible have any answers or power to offer me? 
 
 The goal of Disciple 1 is to develop disciples for Jesus Christ who 
know and love God’s Word.  Throughout this study, you will be reading 
Scripture.  As you read it, take notes and write down your reflections and/
or questions in your manual.  Daily assignments will guide you in reading 
the Bible, your manual, and preparing you for  
your next group get together. 

 
Pastor Bill and Susan Masciangelo  

will be leading these weekly study groups starting:  
March 11th thru May 27th on 

Tuesday evenings from 6-8 pm and  
Thursday mornings from 10 am-12 pm 

In the Fellowship Hall Stephen Miller Conference Room 
 

Participants will need to register for the class by February 23rd. 
 

Email Pastor Bill for more details: 
pastorbill@knightsvillemc.org 

Kairos Prison Ministry 

 Kairos Inside Prison Ministry is an active ministry at KMC.  Lieber Correc-
tional Institute (Men) and Camille Graham (Women) are blessed by KMC’s commit-
ment to love the least, the lost, and the lonely.   
 The Spring Weekend at Camille will be March 20th—23rd, 2025.  You can 
lend your support by purchasing cookies or salty snacks, praying and giving finan-
cially.  Please contact Lisa Patrick, Tricia Beal, Florence Lewis-Coker, or Dianne 
Boykin to learn more. 

 



This may sound intimidating to some, but don't discount the transformational power 
of developing close knit bonds with other believers and hearing that we all have the same fears, 
trials and tribulations.  There is something miraculously transforming when you hear stories from 
others as they recall times from their week where they encountered a situation or event where 
they felt the closeness of Christ.  You will begin to look for and note these occurrences in your 
own lives, just so you can share at the next small group meeting.  And as you transform, your 
group members will transform.  And as the groups transform, our church will begin to transform 
as well. 

 
Well, are you ready to blast off with us? 
 
Here is a list of the current groups that are open to join.  In order to add some identifi-

cation to the groups we are calling the groups TLC "followed by the name of a first century Chris-
tianity town or village."  The groups are limited to 6 members to insure confidence and intima-
cy.  The meetings will be weekly and the time limit of 60-75 minutes will be stringently adhered 
to.  Find a group that you are interested in and reach out to the leader by phone and claim your 
spot. 
 

TLC Malta:  Wednesdays at 2pm  (male/female) 
Lead by Al and Kathy Beaty hosted in their home in Cresswind 

(469) 236-1480 
 

TLC Patmos:  Tuesday evenings at 715pm (male/female) 
Lead by Doug Hammond and hosted at Knightsville Methodist Church 

(843) 323-9234 
 

TLC Magdala:  Monday evenings at 6pm (female only) 
Lead by Michelle Hammond and Amber Cathey and hosted in Amber's home in White Gables 

A (843) 810-3481 or M (843) 693-7278 
 

TLC Ephesus: Tuesday mornings at 10am (male/female) 
Lead by Pamela Hoard and hosted in her home at 1925 Bacons Bridge Rd Lot 244, Summerville 

(843) 367-6574 
 

TLC Nazareth: Tuesday afternoon at 3pm (male/female) 
Lead by Rick Stoltz and hosted at the Crestview 55+ Clubhouse 

(304) 676-1333 
 

TLC Smyrna:  Saturday afternoon at 4pm (male/female) 
Lead by David and Trish Beal at Knightsville Methodist Church 

(843) 209-5242 
 

TLC Jerusalem:  AM time TBA (male/female) 
Lead by Jan Brown at Knightsville Methodist Church 

(843) 489-0203 
 
 PLEASE CONTACT A LEADER TO ARRANGE A SPOT IN THE GROUP OF YOUR 
CHOICE.  GROUP SIZE IS LIMITED TO 6 GROUP MEMBERS.  IF RESPONSE DICTATES, I WILL BE 
MANAGING A WAITING LIST AND WILL BE ARRANGING FOR ADDITIONAL LEADERS AND 
GROUPS TO BE FORMED. 

The wait is over!  I am blessed beyond belief to announce to you that a new small 
group experience at Knightsville Methodist Church is ready to launch. You have been hearing 
about it for several months and now we are finally ready to begin to form groups. 

 
First, let me give you a brief introduction.  The name says it all.  Going Deeper, be-

cause we seek believers who have a desire to go deeper in many aspects of their relation-
ship with Jesus Christ and others in their small group of fellow believers.  The TLC part of the 
name is a catchy way to describe what happens to a group participant as they "Go Deeper."  They 
begin to experience TLC that is "Transforming our Lives through Christ" as a by-product of 
meeting weekly to pray for the Holy Spirit to come and join them as each member of the group 
has a "Sharing The Faith" moment.  While sharing your faith with each other you will talk with 
each other about your daily and regular Acts of Piety, that keep you centered on God's 
Word.  You will share and hear about specific events and times from the past week where 
you felt the presence of Christ walking beside you in your life.  You will share, and hear about 
encounters where you had the opportunity to be God's beacon of hope for somebody.  In addi-
tion, you will share how you and the others feel that your faith has been tested.  Individually you 
will declare and hear from others about their plan for study and action for the coming week, in 
order to see our lives through the lens of Christ.  Finally, the group will intimately share prayer 
requests, concerns and praises.  Sounds a little different, right? 



01 FEB – Men’s Breakfast Club 7a-830a, Family Life Center 
  Youth Basketball League 9a-4p, Family Life Center                
02 FEB – GROUNDHOG DAY  

 Choir Rehearsal 815a, Fellowship Hall 
  Traditional Worship Service 845a, Sanctuary 
  Overflow Coffee 930 – 11a, Family Life Center 
  Adult Sunday School 10a, Educational Building 
  Children’s Church 10a, Fellowship Hall 
  Contemporary Worship Service 1105a, Family Life Center 

 Pickle Ball Open Play 1p-3p, Family Life Center 
 EPH6 Youth Group 6p, Fellowship Hall 

03 FEB – Financial Peace University Course 630-8p, Fellowship Hall  
                 Conference Room          
04 FEB – Boys’ Basketball Open Gym 630-9p, Family Life Center             
05 FEB – Pickle Ball Open Play 6p-8p, Family Life Center 
 Choir Rehearsal 600p, Sanctuary       
06 FEB – Bible Study 930a, Fellowship Hall 
07 FEB – Plastic Mat Ministry 1p-3p, Fellowship Hall 
08 FEB – Men’s Breakfast Club 7a-830a, Family Life Center 
 HOPE Mission Ministry-Daddy/Daughter Dance  4pm-10p,  
                 Family Life Center 
09 FEB – Choir Rehearsal 815a, Fellowship Hall 
  Traditional Worship Service 845a, Sanctuary 
  Overflow Coffee 930 – 11a, Family Life Center 
  Adult Sunday School 10a, Educational Building 
  Children’s Church 10a, Fellowship Hall 
  Contemporary Worship Service 1105a, Family Life Center 

 Pickle Ball Open Play 1p-3p, Family Life Center 
  EPH6 Youth Group 6p, Fellowship Hall 
10 FEB – Finance Peace University Course 630-8p, Fellowship Hall  
                Conference Room 
11 FEB – Women In Christ Clara Myers Circle 2p, Fellowship Hall 
  Women In Christ Pearl Murray Circle 630p Fellowship Hall 
  Boys’ Basketball Open Gym 630-9p, Family Life Center 
12 FEB – Pickle Ball Open Play 6p-8p, Family Life Center 

Choir Rehearsal 600p, Sanctuary 
13 FEB – Bible Study 930a, Fellowship Hall 
      Youth Basketball League 5-9p, Family Life Center 
14 FEB – HAPPY VALENTINE’S DAY 

 Food Pantry 9-11a, Fellowship Hall 
 Plastic Mat Ministry 1p-3p, Fellowship Hall 

         15 FEB – Men’s Breakfast Club 7a-830a, Family Life Center 
  Youth Basketball League 9a-4p, Family Life Center           
16 FEB – Choir Rehearsal 815a, Fellowship Hall 
  Traditional Worship Service 845a, Sanctuary 
  Overflow Coffee 930 – 11a, Family Life Center 
  Adult Sunday School 10a, Educational Building 
  Children’s Church 10a, Fellowship Hall 
  Contemporary Worship Service 1105a, Family Life Center 

 Pickle Ball Open Play 1p-3p, Family Life Center 
  EPH6 Youth Group 6p, Fellowship Hall                   
17 FEB – PRESIDENTS DAY 

Finance Peace University Course 630-8p, Fellowship Hall  
Conference Room 

18 FEB – Boys’ Basketball Open Gym 630-9p, Family Life Center 
19 FEB – Pickle Ball Open Play 6p-8p, Family Life Center 

Choir Rehearsal 600p, Sanctuary 
20 FEB – Bible Study 930a, Fellowship Hall 
      Youth Basketball League 5-9p, Family Life Center 
      While We’re Waiting For Bereaved Parents 630p-8p, Fellowship Hall 
21 FEB – “Silver Sheep” Adult Senior Ministry 11a-230p, Family Life Center 

 Plastic Mat Ministry 1p-3p, Fellowship Hall 
22 FEB – Men’s Breakfast Club 7a-830a, Family Life Center 
  Youth Basketball League 9a-4p, Family Life Center    
23 FEB – Choir Rehearsal 815a, Fellowship Hall 

 Traditional Worship Service 845a, Sanctuary 
  Overflow Coffee 930 – 11a, Family Life Center 
  Adult Sunday School 10a, Educational Building 
  Children’s Church 10a, Fellowship Hall 
  Exploring the Holy Land Tour 2026 10-11am, Sanctuary 

 Contemporary Worship Service 1105a, Family Life Center 
 Pickle Ball Open Play 1p-3p, Family Life Center 

                 EPH6 Youth Group 6p, Fellowship Hall 
24 FEB – Finance Peace University Course 630-8p, Fellowship Hall  
                 Conference Room 

 KMC KIDS Board Meeting 7pm 
25 FEB – Boys’ Basketball Open Gym 630-9p, Family Life Center 
26 FEB – Pickle Ball Open Play 6p-8p, Family Life Center 
    Choir Rehearsal 600p, Sanctuary 
27 FEB – R3 Conference Chapin Christian Community 9a-4p Chapin Church  

 Bible Study 930a, Fellowship Hall 
 Youth Basketball League 5-9p, Family Life Center 

28 FEB – Food Pantry 9-11a, Fellowship Hall 
 Plastic Mat Ministry 1p-3p, Fellowship Hall 



 
 

 
Our Mission 

The Global Methodist Church exists to make disciples of Jesus Christ  
and spread scriptural holiness across the globe. 

In our worship, we desire to surrender to and be fully devoted to one God—the 
Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit. We are passionate about what is important 

to God. 
Jesus calls those who follow Him to love God wholeheartedly and love their 

neighbors as themselves. Our desire is to demonstrate to the world the extrav-
agant  

love of God in the person of Jesus Christ. 
We have been entrusted with a lifesaving and transforming message that we 

must share with others. Our witness is bold, compelling and fearless. Our mis-
sion advances when individuals become disciples of Jesus Christ and join God’s 

mission to make more disciples. 
 

Our Vision 
Through the empowerment of the Holy Spirit, the Global Methodist Church 

envisions multiplying disciples of Jesus Christ throughout the earth who flourish 
in scriptural holiness as we worship passionately, love extravagantly, and wit-

ness boldly. 
Through our ministries, we desire to share the whole counsel of God with all 

peoples and to advance the presence and fulfillment of the Kingdom of God in 
every part of the world and at all levels of societies and cultures. The Global 

Methodist Church is committed to the Lordship of Jesus Christ, the inspiration 
and authority of the Scriptures, and the work of the Holy Spirit in conveying 

God’s truth and grace to all people. 
We are a global church that recognizes and deploys the gifts and contributions 
of each part of the church, working as partners in the gospel with equal voice 
and leadership. Our witness to the world is marked by mutual love, concern, 
sharing, and a focus on those who are most vulnerable. We watch over one 

another in love and bear witness to the transforming power of the Good News 
as we humbly, but boldly, strive to serve others as ambassadors of Christ! 


